## MINUTES HART COUNTY BOARD OF FAMILY AND CHILDREN SERVICES

The regular monthly meeting of the DFCS Board was held Wednesday, October 25th, 2017 at 11:0 a.m. in the DFCS Board room.

Attending were Shelvy Myers, Earnestine White, Chris Pritchett and County Director Bryant Rogowski.

The monthly county expenditures report was reviewed and discussed.

The Social Services report was reviewed and discussed.

Shelvy Myers reported on the activities of the September Regional Board Meeting.

Mr. Rogowski presented the Board report:

## General Info:

Division Director, Bobby Cagle, will be leaving his position in November. The interim Director will be Ginger Pryor.

The current budget for staffing in Region 2 will not support the current staffing level and the shortfall is to be made up through attrition. Two of three local vacancies were filled before this change and the third will not be filled. The budget for client services will also be monitored closely.

The Hall County director moved to another position at the end of September and an interim director is currently managing the county.

Staff saw all foster children this month by October 20<sup>th</sup> to meet a state directive ensuring safety.

The Hart County office was host to a two-week new employee training class in September.

There was a shooting in the agency parking lot at the beginning of the month. Staff were not involved, and no one was hurt. The shooter was arrested.

The annual board report was discussed and reviewed. The approved report was signed by Earnestine White.
No further business, meeting adjourned. The next Board meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, January 24 <sup>th</sup> , 2018 at 11:00 a.m.
Hart County DFCS Board Representative
Director, Hart County DFCS